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The Annual Christmas Party and  General Membership Meeting 
was a great success.   
 The evening started with a cocktails as everyone gathered for the 
evening festivities.  The Officers had purchased the chicken, ham, and 
desserts while the rest of the attendees brought sides and appetizers.  
 After dinner, the business meeting was kicked off.  The two new 

amendments to the Club’s by laws were voted on and approved.  ( A 
copy of the Club’s Bylaws as amended is on page 8)  The  positions of 
the officers were each voted on and the new slate of officers is: 
  President – Rob Camblin 
  Vice President/ Events Chair –Bruce Miller 
  Treasurer – Rick Mills 

CHRISTMAS PARTY  

By Tommie Camblin 

(Continued on page 2) 
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  Membership – Tommie Camblin 
  Regalia – vacant 
  Newsletter Editor/Historian  – Tommie Camblin 
  Members-at Large – Denny Hale and Phil Nicolson  
 Rob announced the monthly Socials would be moving to RCs in Martin City in February. 

The traditional White Elephant gift exchange and British Christmas Crackers top off the 
evening’s events. 

 
.   

CHRISTMAS PARTY  (Continued from page 1) 



Page 3 Kansas City MG Post  Volume 33, Issue 1 

MGB Suspension and Handling      
 by Denny Hale 

 
MGBs are quick little cars that are designed to be fun to drive.  One thing I’ve learned is that 
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������ THEIR opinion.  Stock 
MGB suspension is good.  Good for daily driving, not too soft, not too stiff.  But some years ago, I 
was wanting better.  I was wanting to go really fast around really tight corners.  Here’s some things I 
learned about my LBC.  First some definitions: 

Oversteer :  The condition in a curve where the rear of the car loses traction, while the front 
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Understeer :  The condition in a curve where the front of the car loses traction, and the rear 
of the car doesn’t, and even though the wheels are turned, the car plows straight ahead. 

Drift:   The condition in a curve where all four tires loose traction, and the car “drifts” through 
the curve.  Optimum balance. 

Sway:  The condition where the body of the car does not stay parallel to the road surface. 

An MGB with stock suspension will oversteer.  Starting into a corner fast, the car’s body will 
sway out from the curve, and the inside rear tire will lift off the ground and start to spin.  Too fast, 
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In the early years, a front sway bar was an option on MGBs.  The ’65 B I had was not fitted 
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went to a stiffer 5/8”.  I put on a stock 9/16” bar with standard rubber bushings from a swap meet, 
and enjoyed the reduced sway it gave my car on hard corners.  Of course it oversteered. 

When I got my ’68 B, the fun really started.  Again I wanted to reduce the sway of the body, 
so I changed the 9/16” front bar to 5/8” and added urethane bushings.  This was better, but I wanted 
more.  To reduce the oversteer condition, I added a rear sway bar to limit 
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�Continued on page 4)�
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Fourteen MGs for sale in Sedalia, Missouri 

Four MGB Roadster 

One rubber bumper that is a potential project car 

Two rubber bumpers that are parts cars 

One 67 that is a parts car 

Five MGBGTs 

Four 71-73 that would make projects or be parts cars 

One 67 that could be a project or parts car 

One MG Midget, a 73 that was driven to its present resting place.  Motor ran well and transmission 
shifted well.  Parts only. 

Four MGAs all could be projects or good parts cars 

I have a mountain of parts for MGs mostly 

Arvol Bartok 

1210 W 5th Street 

Sedalia, MO  65301 Phone:  (660) 827-8989 

Email:  arvolbartok@hotmail.com 

the sway of the rear end.  Rear sway bars were stock on all MGB-GTs, and on raised body ‘77s 
and newer Bs (heavier, higher centers of gravity).  The rear bar really flattened the body roll, but 
now the problem was, I had created an understeer condition, and I really hated that.  I’d rather 
oversteer than understeer.  So I changed the 5/8” front bar to an aftermarket racing 3/4” bar.  With 
urethane bushings, the 3/4” front bar, and the added rear sway bar, my B’ really cornered like it was 
on rails and drifted beautifully through corners.  Only problem was, my car now rode like a lumber 
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found I used my ‘B more for longer cruises, than for autocrosses.  As a result, I removed the rear 
sway bar, left the 3/4” on the front, and the car now rides enjoyably well. 

My ‘B taught me everything’s a trade-off.  Flatter ride, stiffer, and better cornering, meant a 
less comfortable ride.  Maybe it’s a young man, old man thing.  Maybe that stock suspension’s not 
so bad after all.  Viva la oversteer. 
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Classic-fieds   
1964 MGB For Sale:  Older restoration 
more info at www.globalauto.org/mgb 
(10/13) 

   ****** 

FOR SALE: 1979 MGB 67,000 miles w/
dual S.U. carburetor’s (recently rebuilt). 
New battery, fuel pump, master and slave 
cylinders and more. Runs well! Two wed-
dings and college tuitions. Run out of time 
and money to complete the project. $3,000 
Call Bruce Bove at 913-648-1970  (11/13) 

   ***** 

I have a perfectly restored 1978 MG B for 
sale.   The car has new paint, leather seats, 
carpet, stereo with mp3, wheels and a 
chrome  conversion on the     bumper. New 
top, wood steering wheel , gear shifter and 
dash. The engine has refurbished           
carburetors, back up fuel pump, xenon 
head lights, brake lines, water pump        
impellor and seat belts.  The car is reliable 
and beautiful.  Asking $15,000 OBO  Call 
913-523-3309  (11/13) 

 

 

 

 

   ****** 

1965 Midget MK II Project car, head ma-
chined to burn unleaded fuel, 1098 cc en-
gine, wire wheels, many extra parts.  Make 

offer 816-809-6555 in Lee’s Summit, MO 64082 
(1/14) 

   ****** 

For Sale: 1954 MG TD  The car has been owned 
by a father and Son since in 1961. It has had a 
frame-up  restoration during the last 10+ years 
which involved replacing the wood, all  bodywork, 
and paint inside, outside, and  underneath.. The 
body is straight and the door shut like they did 
from the factory. The restoration appears         
professional. It is has a maroon exterior and red 
interior. The engine and transmission have been 
reworked, and the car appears to be correct in 
originality except for a few correctable items. It 
has a wood dash and steering wheel, and it has 
an odd    looking antique driving light which could 
easily be removed. Owner a canvas top and   
likely side  curtain for it but they have not been 
installed. The chrome is in good condition for   
being original.  The rubber appeared to have 
been replaced as well as the cloth wiring loom.  
Price is $17,500.  If anyone is interested they can 
contact:  jimhager54@gmail.com (1/14) 

�

 

 

Cost to place an ad in the      
Classic-fied with/without  pictures 
is free to KCMGCC members and 
$5 for non-members. Ads will run 
for a period of 4 months and can 
be canceled at any time by the 

submitter. Ads should be        
submitted to                             

membership@kcmgcc.com ��������
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MOWOG 2014 
 

THE MUSTACHE PARTY OF THE YEAR!! 
 

Ladies - Gentlemen, c'mon out to the Burrows' house for an evening of fun and frivolity. The theme 
for this year is the mustache in all of its variety. 

 

Where:  2043 NE Waterfield Pl.          When:  Saturday, January 25th, 6:00 - 10:00 

       Blue Springs, MO 64014 

              816-224-9529 

Cocktails will start at 6:00 and dinner will commence at 6:30. we will have our annual    planning 
session from 7:00-8:00 and the party will resume after that. 

 

The following will be provided:   

Mustaches (feel free to bring or grow your own 
though!) 

Soft drinks 

Beer 

Enchiladas 

MG2014,  French Lick, Indiana 
 

In case you haven’t heard, the North American MGB Register, NAMGBR, is having it’s 2014 
annual show June 15-18 in French Lick, Indiana.  According to Mapquest, that’s 483 miles, a 7hr 
48min drive from Kansas City.  That makes it one of the closer sites for us.  2013 was in Oregon, 
2012 in Georgia, 2011 in Nevada... 

Check-in begins on Sunday, at noon, with a Meet & Greet that evening at 6pm.  On        
Monday, there’s Tech Sessions, drives, and Ladies Craft Sessions all day, with a drive-in movie 
that evening.  On Tuesday, there are more drives, craft sessions, John Twist’s Rolling Tech       
Session, and a Funkana.  Wednesday is the Car Show & Concourse, and an Awards Presentation 
dinner that evening.  Looks like a great time. 

The event organizers started the host hotel, French Lick Springs Hotel, with 175 rooms 
blocked out.  When those filled up, they upped the count to 225.  Now those are booked, and 
they’ve raised the room count to 300, with 236 rooms booked so far.  The web site says at this 
rate, they’ll be sold out by February.  If you’re thinking of going, you should reserve your room now.  
As time gets closer, we’ll organize groups that want to drive out there together. 

 More info is available at www.mg-2014.com. 

You bring: 

Side dish to compliment Mexican food 

Fun Dessert 

Any hard liquor or beverage of your choice 
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Midget Mumblings 
 

By Steve Olson 
 

As I write this, I am sitting in front of the window watching it snow.  And the forecast is for 
daytime high temps in the single digits.  So dropping the top on the Midget and cruising on down to 
the ice cream shop is a great idea, but it just ain't gonna happen!  Truth be told, I haven't had the 
Midget out on the road for a few weeks now, and it probably won't get any exercise for a while to 
come.  I don't even have any big Winter projects for it on the agenda.  I might get around someday 
to working on the custom fabricated air cleaner/cold air induction project but even that seems to 
have stalled out many months ago.  The only area I had planned to address this off season was to 
find a way to get some extra cooling for the engine.  And right now that doesn't seem like a        
problem. 

This car has run hot ever since I bought it.  It has never boiled over, but it does get hot 
enough to effect performance and scare anyone looking at the temp gauge.  The short list of things 
I have tried to correct this is not exactly short.  I have replaced the radiator, hoses, and water pump.  
I have added a little chin spoiler and made shrouds to direct more incoming air through the radiator.  
I have replaced the engine driven fan with a decent electric puller fan and 2 six inch high-volume 
computer fans to cover virtually all of the radiator core.  I have also added an oil cooler.  Each of 
these has seemed to help but only just slightly.  Overheating occurs not at idle but at highway 
speeds.  Of course, I am using some brand of magic coolant fluid additive that claims to lower 
temps by several degrees (I have tried several different brands, and none make any noticeable   
difference), and I run mostly water with just enough antifreeze to protect me down to around zero.   

The fact that nothing I have done so far has had much effect makes me think I am not even 
on the right track to solving the problem.  Perhaps there just isn't a way for enough heated air to es-
cape from the crowded engine bay.  To that end I have opened the gap between the rear of the 
bonnet and the cowl.  I have considered getting louvers cut in the bonnet or better yet in the sides of 
the front fenders.  But that would mean trying to match the paint and all that gets spendy.   

Bill Davidson came up with an interesting trick on his MGBGT to help compensate for the 
added heat load of air conditioning.  He bought an aftermarket transmission oil cooler that had its 
own electric fan attached.  He plumbed that into the engine cooling system via the heater hoses and 
mounted it up under the front of the car.  I like that idea, but so far I haven't located any place on the 
Midget where there is a safe place with room for it.  Guess I need to measure the few available 
spots and then check the hot rod catalogs to see if I can find a size that might fit.   

Or since I have lived with this for a quarter century already, I could always just keep ignoring 
the problem, watching the snow stack up on my driveway, and drinking another cup of hot coffee. 
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KANSAS CITY MG CAR CLUB BY-LAWS 
 

The Kansas City MG Car Club is dedicated to the preservation and enjoyment of Britain's finest 
marquee, the MG. 
 
The following articles constitute the general rules and guidance for the Kansas City MG Car Club: 
 
ARTICLE 1 - MEMBERSHIP: There are three types of memberships, Individual and Family. 
 

a.  Individual Membership is open for anyone over the age of 18 years who appreciates the 
MG.  They do not need to own an MG, but their Membership Account is current. 

 
b.  Family Membership is composed of individuals designated on the Membership Form 

who appreciates the MG.  They do not need to own an MG, but the Membership Account 
is current. 
 

c.  Honorary Membership - A membership for an individual and their family, if applicable, 
that is paid for by the club for an accomplishment deemed extraordinary.  The Founding 
Father has been deemed an Honorary Membership.  To receive an Honorary Member-
ship the individual must be nominated and the membership voted on by a quorum (one 
half ) of the serving Officers.  The vote must be unanimous. 

 
ARTICLE 2 - MEETINGS: There are two types of Club meetings, Membership and Officers. 
 

a.  Membership Meeting:  There are scheduled annual meetings of the Kansas City Car 
Club's general     membership to discuss business or elect new officers. In January is the 
MG Owners Winter  Obligatory Gathering (MOWOG) for planning and scheduling of 
events and in December in  conjunction with the Club's Christmas party is election of  
officers.  The Club President can convene additional    Membership Meetings, if needed.  
To convene a general membership meeting, it must be announced in the newsletter to 
the club at least one month in advance and can be held concurrently with the monthly 
social.  A minimum of 25 people eligible to vote must be in attendance before any voting 
takes place.  People eligible to vote must be members as specified in Article 1. 

 
b.  Officer Meetings will be held at least once a quarter to conduct administrative club     

business and require the attendance of over one half of the officers be present. 
 

(1)  The President chairs the Officer and Membership Meetings.  Motions will be made 
and seconded to call for the vote on an issue.  With the exception of the President, 
only officers listed in Article 3, below, are allowed to vote.  In the event of a tie, the 
President will cast the deciding vote. 

(2)  Officer Meetings are open to the general membership and minutes of the meetings 
will be published in the Newsletter. 

 
ARTICLE 3 - OFFICERS: Officers are members who are elected to assume the duties and         

responsibilities of the following positions:  
 

(Continued on page 7) 
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a.  President: The Club President convenes and presides at Membership and Officer Meet-
ings. They act as spokesperson for the club in dealing with other clubs and the media. 
They should be very active in club activities by attending all possible events and keeping 
abreast of other activities such as the Heartland and All British car shows. 

 
b.  Vice President/Events Chair: The Vice President assists the President in their duties and 

would take over those responsibilities in the event the President resigns, is impeached, 
or gets lost on one of the rallies. They should also attend as many of the club events as 
possible. As Events Chair, they coordinate Club events. They help members who want to 
host an event pull it together and choose a date. They attend as many Club events as 
possible and write a monthly article to the Newsletter about past and upcoming events. 
The Events Chairperson communicates upcoming events to the hotline and Newsletter 
Editor. 

  
c.  Treasurer: The Treasurer keeps the clubs books and tracks all incoming and outgoing 
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Treasurer will present a recommended budget at the Officers Meeting held during the 
third quarter of the year. They make a quarterly report in the Newsletter to share the sta-
tus of funds with the entire membership. 

 
d  Membership Chairperson: The Membership Chairperson keeps track of all members by 

maintaining records that include names, addresses, and dues payments. They collect the 
dues and issue membership cards when members join or renew. They turn over all mon-
ies collected to the Treasurer. They are responsible for communicating a list of new 
members to the Newsletter Editor each month. They provide an annual roster of mem-
bers for publishing in the newsletter. 

 
e.  Regalia: Regalia holds all of the great stuff that the Club offers for sale and tracks ex-

penditures and income derived from the sale of the items. They store the items and make 
them available for members to purchase. Regalia attempts to find new items to obtain 
and make available for sale. They should attend as many Club events as possible and 
work with the other officers to have regalia sales at events such as the Heartland or All 
British car shows. They keep the Newsletter apprised of what items are available for in-
clusion in the Newsletter.  The Officers will provide seed money for the cost of new or re-
plenishment of regalia.  The Officers will determine the amount of seed money. After the 
sale of regalia, profits above the seed money will be turned over to the Treasurer. 

 
f.  Newsletter Editor/Historian: The Newsletter Editor compiles and publishes the Monthly 

Newsletter. They provide copies of the Newsletter to the General Membership. As Histo-
rian, maintain records of the club’s history. This involves keeping copies of past and cur-
rent Newsletters. This person acts as Club secretary and keeps the minutes of Member-
ship and Officer Meetings as well.  If the Newsletter Editor/Historian is unable to attend a 

KANSAS CITY MG CAR CLUB BY-LAWS (Continued from page 6) 

(Continued on page 8) 
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general or officers meeting, the President will designate someone to take the minutes to 
send to the Newsletter Editor/Historian for publishing. 

 
g.  Members-at-Large: The Club has two (2) Members-at-Large whose roles are to represent 

the club members at Officer Meetings.  They attend club events and visit with other  
members in order to be able to represent the membership. 

 
ARTICLE 4 - OFFICER ELECTIONS: New Officers are elected at the Membership Meeting at the 

Christmas Party.  
 

a. Officer terms run from January through December of each calendar year. 
 
b. Members who want to run are solicited for each office prior to and at the Membership 

Meeting. 
 

(1)  If there is only one (1) person who has expressed a desire to hold a specific office, the 
vote can be oral or by show of hand. 

(2)  If there is more that one (1) person who has expressed a desire to hold a specific    
office, the vote will be by secret ballot. 

 
c. The President will select a replacement for any officer who must leave their office during 

their terms. 
 
d. If for any reason an officer position cannot be filled, the President and remaining officers 

will conduct a search for a member to fill the position and will work out a division of the 
duties of the vacant position between the current officers until the position can be filled. 

 
e. In the event a Club Office had been deemed as not fulfilling his or her duties of the by-

laws or personal unethical behavior that directly affect the well being of the KCMGCC, a 
special officers meeting directed by the president will be convened to discuss and vote on 
the future of that Club Officer. The officer in question will have the opportunity to defend 
their position before the Club Officers before a vote will take place. Discussion will be of 
the utmost, and only by a unanimous vote of ALL Club Officers, minus the party involved, 
will the officer be removed from his or her post.  

 
ARTICLE 5 - DUES: The amount of the annual dues will be determined and approved by the       

Officers. 
 

a. Individual and Family Membership Accounts in good standing are entitled to receive the 
monthly Newsletter. 

 
b. People with a valid Membership Account can run for an officer position. 
 

KANSAS CITY MG CAR CLUB BY-LAWS (Continued from page 7) 

(Continued on page 9) 
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c.  Dues will be collected once a year. The Membership year begins in June and runs 
through the following May. 

 
d.  Members who have not paid their dues by the end of August will be dropped. New    

members who join the Club in months other than June will have their first year pro-rated. 
 
e.  Individuals who are elected to serve as a Club  Officer will have their dues waived for the 

next membership year, and a year’s annual membership to the North American MGB 
Register will be paid 

 
ARTICLE 6 - CHANGES TO THESE BY-LAWS: Changes to these by-laws can be made by a     

recommendation from the Officers Meeting and approval at a Membership Meeting. 
 
ARTICLE 7 - Events:  An event is any activities that all club member are invited to attend.  There 

are three types of events, Club, Member Hosted, and Club Sponsored. 
 
a.  Club Event:   An event set up by the by-laws or the acting Officers at that time, giving the 

officers complete jurisdiction and        responsibility for that event.  All expenses for these 
events are that of the Club.  Club events include the election of officers (Christmas Party) 
and scheduling of annual events (MOWOG). 

 
b   Member Hosted Event:  An event hosted by a member that invites the club to attend and 

coordinates it with the Vice President/Events Coordinator's Events Calendar.  
  

(1)  Allow the host to request reimbursement up to $50 for incurred expenses.  Expenses 
beyond $50 can be requested  beforehand for possible authorization by at least three 
officers or are the responsibility of the individual. Receipts are required prior to reim-
bursement by the Club. The Club's only domain is aiding in the scheduling. 

(2) Events eligible for reimbursement must be scheduled at MOWOG or coordinated with 
the Vice President/Events Coordinator's prior to the Quarterly Officers’ meeting ahead 
of the event.  Failing this, the Club is not obligated to reimburse any unapproved     
expenses. 

(3) The SLIM run and FAT run are deemed as Traditional Hosted Events. These events 
fall under a $100 reimbursement for event planning. Additional costs to be discussed 
under extra reimbursement by at least 3 club officers noted in Article 7b, above. 

 
c. Club Sponsored Event:  An event that is either one time or annual that the Club is officially 

sponsoring.  The event, typically regional or national, has its own committees and budget.  
The event requires the club involvement and volunteers.   The Club’s commitment to the 
event must be fully outlined and approved at a Membership Meeting as outlined in Article 
2a, above.   

 
 

Approved December 2013 

KANSAS CITY MG CAR CLUB BY-LAWS (Continued from page 8) 
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January 2014 

 

July 2014 

14 Club Social at 75th Street  Brewery, 7:00 pm  8 Club Social at RCs in Martin City, 7:00 pm 

 

21 KCMGCC Officers Meeting at Camblin’s 
house 

15 KCMGCC Officers Meeting at Camblin’s 
house 

 25 MOWOG hosted by John and Jen Burrows August 2014 

February 2014 12 Club Social at RCs in Martin City, 7:00 pm 

11 Club Social at RCs in Martin City, 7:00 pm September 2014 

March 2014  9 Club Social at RCs in Martin City, 7:00 pm 

11 Club Social at RCs in Martin City, 7:00 pm October 2014 

June 2014  9  Club Social at RCs in Martin City, 7:00 pm 

 10 Club Social at RCs in Martin City, 7:00 pm  

 8 Club Social at RCs in Martin City, 7:00 pm 21 KCMGCC Officers Meeting at Camblin’s 
house 

April 2014 14  Club Social at RCs in Martin City, 7:00 pm 

 

 13 Club Social at RCs in Martin City, 7:00 pm December 2014 

May 2014 11  Club Social at RCs in Martin City, 7:00 pm 

15 KCMGCC Officers Meeting at Camblin’s 
house 

November 2014 
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 December 2013 Balance Sheet 
 � � � �

� Category Income Debit  

Beginning Balance  � � $5,668.59 
 � � � �

�

50/50 Dec. Mtg. (Mtg 
Cancelled-no power 
at restaurant)  � �

� Dues $72.00  $72.00 
Net Income    Sub-total 5740.59 

 � � � �

�Bank Service Fee  -$2.00  

�Newsletter  -$29.65  

�Christmas Party  -$538.67  
Total Debit  � -$570.32 -$570.32 

 � � � �

Ending Balance  � � $5,170.27 

KCMGCC Members’ News 
 

This is a new feature we are starting this year.  It is a place where members can put those 
little notes about the special things going on that don’t make a feature article elsewhere in the 
newsletter.   

Items in this section can include such things as new  British cars you just purchased, car   
projects just started or finished, or trips taken in your LBC.   They can personal milestones or 
events such as weddings, Births, graduations, accidents, serious illnesses, or deaths.   
So if you have anything special you want to share with your fellow members send an email to         
Editor@kcmgcc.com or tcamblin@att.com. 

Now for the news: 
Carol Olson fell on the ice and broke several bones.  She is in NKC Hospital and  will     

probably be out of commission for some time.  Best wishes on a speedy recovery!! 
Rob Camblin is starting a new project.  He is removing the steel wheels and hubcaps (aka 

trash can lids) from the gray MGA and will be replacing them with wire wheels. 
Jen and John Burrows learned that their daughter Kate scored a 33 overall on her ACTs. 

Way to go girl!!! 
Bob and Judy Wales announced that their daughter, Crystal and her boyfriend, Joshua  

Nichols , have just got engaged.  Congrats!! 
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Along the Road 
By Rob Camblin 

Where did the year go, as I write this it is now 2014, a new year.   I don’t seem to remember 
where 2013 went? I know I was awake for at least 2/3 of it, I usually only sleep between 6 and 7 
hours a night. I know I enjoyed some great times, health is about the same, no new aches or pains, 
still have the same number of teeth as in 2012, still bald but not any more so than I was before, so 
why is it 2013 seemed to have zipped by and is a blur in my mind.  Must be because there was just 
so much to do and was busy having so much fun doing it. With all the events the Club hosts, in due 
in large part to our members ‘stepping up’ and getting  involved, along with events that other clubs 
have hosted and invited us to join in on it has been a great year to be driving a LBC. 

I’m hoping that next year I’ll be able to look back and say ‘Why is 2014 such a blur’, I’m sure 
it will be because of our members and fellow LBC’ers. 

���� ����� 
�� �����
�� ���� ���� �������	�� %����� &������ � '���� (��	����
�� )����� *����� ���� (���������
Nicholson as Member(s) At Large. The rest of the club officers remained the same.  I’d also like to 
extend a very heart felt thank you to our newly “retired” officers of 2013, Gerry Cahill, Vice         
President (former), and both John Burrows and Roy Whittaker, Members At Large (former).  These 
people really did a great job in helping the Club move forward last year. I think we have made some 
great improvements and strengthen the Club, which I hope and intent to continue this year.  

With the upcoming MOWOG event, which is where the Club sets its calendar of events for 
the upcoming driving season, I want to encourage you to attend and share your ideas.  In the past, 
this has given the Club some new events that have become perennial favorites, such as Guy 
Fawkes, wine tours, and the Spring Tune Up.  I know most of you think that if you offer up an idea 
for an event you automatically become the host, not true.  While it would be nice to ‘spread the 
wealth’ I understand that not all of us have the time nor the capability to take on hosting an event, 
but sometimes others will agree that it’s a great idea and ‘step up’ to do the hosting.  So please, 
consider attending MOWOG and bring your ideas along with your enthusiasm.   

I want to thank everyone that participated in the Club Challenge this past year.  It was fun to 
see so many of you garner points for attending the various events.  With the cancellation of the   
December Club Social I was unable to get some of the sheets so please remember to bring them to 
the January Social and we will announce the winner at MOWOG.   

I look forward to seeing you all soon and enjoying the camaraderie of the Club.  I hope the 
New Year brings you good health, dry roads, and the continued desire to enjoy your car and Club.  
I’ll see you along the road. 
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The Kansas City MG Car Club is a chapter of the 
North American MGB Register.  The North      
American MGB Register was formed in 1990 to 
serve the needs of MG owners throughout the 
world.  The Register’s    executive committee is 
elected by the Affiliated   Chapters.  Officers can 
only serve two consecutive terms which ensures 
that new people and fresh ideas are always     
available.  Finances are open to inspection at any 
time and the Treasurer provides financial        
statements that show how the membership’s    
money is spent.  Officers and Registrars receive no  
financial        remuneration for their duties, but   
volunteer out of the spirit of the marque. 
The award-winning magazine MGB Driver is     
published six times a year. 
Cost of membership in the NAMGBR is $30.00 per 
year and includes a dash plaque with your      
membership number,  the MGB Driver magazine 
and other�'
�
	���!���

President: Rob Camblin 
rcamblin@att.net 

Vice President/Events: Bruce Miller 
millersinbsmo@hotmail.com 

Treasurer: Rick Mills 
RickMonica@kc.rr.com 

Membership Chairperson: Tommie 
Camblin 
tcamblin@att.net 

Regalia: Vacant 

Newsletter Editor/Historian: Tommie 
Camblin  

Members at Large: 
Denny Hale 
dhale3@kc.rr.com 
Phil Nicholson  
mapanic@aol.com 

��������������

������������������
The Kansas City MG Post is published 
monthly by the Kansas City MG Car Club.  
The KCMGCC is a member of the North 
American MGB Register, the American 
MGB Association, and is affiliated with 
the MG Owners Club, Cambridge,      
England.  The MG Post is provided free 
to members.  Opinions expressed herein 
are not necessarily those of  the Club, the 
Club Officers, or the staff of the        
newsletter.  Technical information is     
�����"��� 
�� ��� ������
��� ����"���� ����
repairs on mechanical advice is            
attempted at the reader’s risk.  The Club, 
Officers or newsletter staff will not be   
responsible for any misinterpreted or    
incorrect technical information.  If in 
doubt, consult a  certified technician.   
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REGALIA 
Still Dripping T-Shirts that are grey in color and have a pocket.  Sizes Medium, large, and extra-
large $9 each . 

 

Grill Badge: The Club has available a limited number of Grill Badges at cost ($20) to our members.  
These Grill Badges were produced to help a member display his/hers Club affiliation while traveling 
down the open road.   

 

Windshield Sticker:  The Club will provide all memberships with a nifty windshield sticker for one of 
their cars.  The sticker is placed on the inside of the windshield and will let you proudly display your 
club affiliation where ever you go.  If you desire to obtain additional Window Stickers, cost is $1.00 
each. 

 

Club Outerwear:  The Club has arranged for a local merchant, Bulldogland-Gospirit Embrodiery , to 
embroidered outerwear for our members.  We have placed their link on our website and encourage 
members to use them.  Additionally, if desired they are capable of doing custom items for our  
members at very reasonable prices.  Please visit their sight, http://stores.gospiritgear.com/-strse-
Kansas-City-MG-Car-Club-cln-SHIRTS/Categories.bok,  and checkout what they have to offer.  If 
you don't see what you'd like give them a call or drop them a note for assistance. 

 

Name Badges with or without the picture of your car (picture must be provided) Free to all club 
members 

 

Other regalia items available include: 

1 small OD Green Still Dripping T-Shirts $9 each 

1 Sterling Silver MG Pendants $25 each 

To obtain any of the items listed here,  please contact the Membership Officer via the 
KCMGCC.com contacts page or email tcamblin@att.net. 
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Costs to Advertise 

 Ads run for one year (June-through following May). Cost is: 

Ads must include artwork, and whether they want a link to their business with their web site    
address and be sent to membership@KCMGCC.com 

Ad Size  Cost for KCMGCC  
Members  

Cost for Non KCMGCC 
Members  

Business-card Size 
Ads 

Free $18 

1/4 page Ads Free 

  

$20 

1/2 page Ads $20 $50 

Link to Business from 
KCMGCC Web Site 

Free $5 
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MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION 
Join the Kansas City MG Car Club Today 

It is the area’s largest and most exciting club for ALL British Car Enthusiasts! 

 

IT IS A REAL BARGAIN AT $18 PER YEAR.  YOU GET ALL OF THE FOLLOWING: 

Monthly Newsletters   Car Shows    New friends    Rallies & Driving Tours 

Spare Parts    Cars for Sale    Advice    Monthly Activities     Tech Sessions 

Free Ads    Technical Tips    Discounts on Parts 

Name:  _____________________________________  Spouse/Significant Other: _________________________  

Address:  ___________________________________________________________________________________  

City:  ______________________________________  State:  _________  Zip Code:  _____________________  

Cars (Year, Make, Model):  ____________________________________________________________________  

 __________________________________________________________________________________________  

Email Address: ___________________________  Phone:  ____________________________________________  

Please list any other British clubs or registries you are a member of: ____________________________________  

 __________________________________________________________________________________________  

 __________________________________________________________________________________________  

 __________________________________________________________________________________________  

                Do you want your telephone number listed on the club roster?                                 

                                                                                                                                       Yes ___  No ___ 

                Do you want to have your email address added to the email list? 

                              Yes ___ No ____ 

                 Mail completed application and dues to: 

 KCMGCC 

 17810 Hidden Valley Road 

 Independence, MO 64057 

 

All dues are due in June. Dues for new members are pro-rated throughout the year as follows: June $18, July $16.50, August $15, 
September $13.50, October $12, November $10.50, December $9, January $7.50, February $6, March $4.50, April $3 
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